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The Summer Urban Program (SUP) 
is not just a summer camp. It is a 
family. And working for SUP is not 
just about creating a curriculum 
or managing a staff. It is about 
creating a safe space in which our 
children can learn and grow. 

My journey with SUP started in 
the Mission Hill Summer Program 
(MHSP), where I found my first 
source of inspiration in Chris Pizar-
ro. Chris started the camp when 
he was five, then worked there as 
a junior counselor throughout high 
school, became a senior coun-
selor and ultimately a director. I 
was inspired by his commitment 
to his community, his dedication 
to making a difference, and, most 
importantly, his love for his staff. 
As someone who did not know 

anything about Mission Hill, the 
people in the community, or the 
culture, it was heartwarming to 
me to join a staff that very quickly 
felt like a family. 

In my second summer with SUP, 
I worked in my home community 
with the Cambridge Youth Enrich-
ment Program (CYEP). There I 
found a second source of inspi-
ration in my co-director, Javion 
Rookard, and realized that such 
profound relationships are not a 
coincidence. This is what SUP is all 
about. 

Last fall, during my first semes-
ter as the Summer Programming 
Group Officer, I immediately felt 
the excitement of a most impres-
sive group of camp directors when 
I walked into our first Friday meet-
ing. Being in a room with such an 
outstanding group of students, 
some of whom were returning for 
a second, third, fourth summer or 
more, shows you the impact the 
children of SUP have on all of us.

Throughout this past summer, I 
saw the relationships between 
staff and camper blossom in amaz-
ing ways. I saw a fourth grade class 
learn about communism and actu-
ally understand it. I saw a middle-
school class talk about why being 
a black man in today’s society 
is scary. I saw a shy junior coun-

selor lead a classroom. I even saw 
senior counselors and directors 
stay up late the night before camp 
to make sure they did everything 
they could to make the next day 
the very best for their campers. 

“As a member of such a 
loving and supportive 
team, I have formed new 
relationships I hope to carry 
into the future.”

- SUP Senior Counselor

As a child raised in the Cambridge 
projects by a single mother, I un-
derstand firsthand the importance 
of SUP. Without programs like SUP 
I would not be in college today. 
This program, a second home for 
children in which to grow and 
learn in safety and with support, is 
necessary but all too rare. At SUP, 
I have learned that it is not just 
about the summer you work, but 
rather the long lasting relation-
ships you find, the never ending 
love you receive, and the dedica-
tion of college students, commu-
nity members, and PBHA staff to 
making this world better. To my 
directors, thank you for challeng-
ing me. To my staff, thank you for 
guiding me. To my campers and 
counselors,  thank you for continu-
ing to inspire us. SUP is a family 
and I am so proud of what our 
family accomplished this year.



Stand with SUP
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	 to develop strategies and skills 
to help them better understand 
the world around them and stand 
as leaders. At the Roxbury Youth 
Initiative (RYI), children made 
“mindful jars” with water and 
glitter glue to use in calming and 
guided reflection techniques. 
Through restorative justice circles 
at Franklin I-O Summer (FIO), the 
camp community learned ways 
to address conflict productively. 
The Native American Youth 
Enrichment Program (NAYEP) also 
explored restorative practices 
through peace circles and turned 
their collective strength towards 
advocating for Native issues.

“My child gained a lot of 
knowledge, met a group 
of new friends, and grew 
stronger, more independent, 
and braver.”

- SUP Parent

We are so proud of our children, 
families, and high school and 
college students for standing with 
hope. We are grateful to all of you 
who stand with youth every day 
and stood with SUP this summer. 
We look forward to many more 
years of standing together.

Maria Dominguez-Gray, Ed.M. ‘94
Class of ‘55 Executive Director

The theme for SUP 2017 was: 

Stand with hope. Stand with 
youth. Stand with SUP.

In times that feel particularly 
uncertain and when the news 
seems to reveal a new tragedy 
or moment of human suffering 
every day, standing together, let 
alone standing in hope, seems 
less and less possible. Yet this 
summer, like all summers with 
SUP, was filled with moments of 
children engaging with issues in 
the world around them, learning 
strategies to support themselves 
and others as they take a stand, 
and leading us in possibility. In all, 
126 college students and 86 high 
school students offered 825 youth 
and their families across Boston 
and Cambridge seven weeks of 
academic learning, community 
building, and difference making. 
SUP campers practiced math and 
literacy for at least one hour each 
day, then participated in science, 
music, and civics workshops, went 
on field trips, camped in state 
forests, made friends, and inspired 
those of us who were lucky 
enough to see them in action.
Each week, the lights in a 

Cambridge Youth Enrichment 
Program (CYEP) fourth-grade 
classroom flashed on and off 
as campers traveled through 
a cardboard time machine 
to Ancient Egypt or the Civil 
Rights Movement. Members of 
Chinatown Adventure’s (CHAD) 
oldest classroom practiced public 
speaking and learned elements of 
debate as they courageously stood 
in front of their peers and took 
a stand on current issues. At the 
Jackson Homestead in Newton, 
first and second grade students at 
South Boston Outreach Summer 
(SBOS) explored a real stop on 
the Underground Railroad and 
learned about the Abolitionist 
Movement in Massachusetts. 
Children from the Boston Refugee 
Youth Enrichment (BRYE) program 
stood united on “International 
Day” as they celebrated the best 
of their own and others’ cultures.
Children were also encouraged SUP is…

BRYE ▪ CHAD ▪ CYEP ▪▪FIO▪▪ KSP ▪ MHSP 
NAYEP ▪ RYI▪▪ RYSE▪▪ SBOS ▪ LEADERS!	



Students Who Lead
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reer working with so many bright, 
young achievers assembled in one 
place. 

One thing I have observed dur-
ing these nearly two and a half 
decades is a shift in the dynamics 
between students and profes-
sional staff. In my early years, the 
Cabinet of student directors was a 
somewhat radical group of under-
graduates committed to complete 
student leadership. They sought 
out social justice issues to rally 
around and fought for the cause. 
Sometimes, I think they wanted 
just that: a fight! I can remember 
times when even we, the staff, 
represented the enemy. When we 
stood in the way of their autono-
my, they were determined to find 
their way without us. Now some-

This Work Endures
David Dance ‘74
Director of Programs

This autumn, I am proud to have 
completed my 15th summer with 
SUP supporting the Roxbury Youth 
Initiative (RYI) and Franklin I-O 
Summer (FIO) camps. In truth it 
was more than 40 summers ago, 
in 1972, that I started at PBHA as 
a camp counselor in a precursor 
to SUP called the Columbia 
Point Special Summers Program.  
There have been many other 
jobs between now and then, but 
working with students to produce 
the magic of SUP and seeing how 
much they learn and grow in the 
summer has been one of the joys 
of my life.

It is with much emotion that I 
announce my retirement. Hardly 
a day passed  this summer that I 
didn’t see some example of what 
we call “SUP love,” whether it 
was a Mission Hill director on 
the final field trip to Washington 
D.C. letting his group of middle-
schoolers paint his nails and 
shave his legs, parents from FIO 
cooking on a camping trip and 
running fundraisers throughout 
the summer, or RYI alumni rolling 
in deep at the annual Midsummer 
Celebration and posing for a 
photo that I’ll cherish always. 

A few weeks ago I saw a 
graduated camper who asked me 
about volunteering. I reminded 
him that I would not be at camp 

next summer, assured him 
that camp would be there, and 
encouraged him to apply. It was 
a reminder that, as we all come 
and go, this work endures. With 
new generations of campers and 
student leaders, SUP will continue 
to grow and change, but I have 
no doubt that the family we have 
built through PBHA will, as we 
have done for decades, continue 
to show up for the youth in our 
communities. 

Robert Bridgeman
Director of Programs

When I started at PBHA, I thought 
I would be here for six months. It 
was a time of great transition,
and I was hired to find creative so-
lutions to some very tricky prob-
lems. It was only after I signed on 
that I began to see the tremen-
dous mission before me. Those six 
months turned into 24 years and 
some of the best times of my ca-

times that worked and sometimes 
it didn’t, but, either way, it served 
as a learning moment that helped 
our students to grow and chal-
lenged us to support them better. 

Today’s undergraduates, while ap-
pearing less “radical,” still exhibit 
a unique commitment to service 
and passion for social change. 
They operate differently from 
back in the day, exhibiting great 
patience in decision making and 
good judgment in asking for staff 
support. Above all, they continue 
to deliver consistent programming 
to communities around Boston 
and Cambridge. It has been a 
privilege to work with and learn 
from them for so many years. 
They have made my time at PBHA 
truly unforgettable. 



Thank you to our 2017 PBHA Summer Program donors!*
Top Billing ($20,000 & up)
Aldrich Family Fund  
Anonymous
Associated Grant Makers 

(AGM) Summer Fund  
Boston Centers for Youth & 

Families**  
Boston Public Schools**  
City of Boston  
City of Cambridge  
Department of Youth 

Employment & 
Engagement**

Federal Work Study Program  
Harvard Housing Office**
Harvard Office of Career 

Services  
Harvard President’s Public 

Service Fund (PPSF)  
Harvard Public Affairs & 

Communications  
John Hancock - MLK Summer 

Scholars  
MassHousing
Senator Charles E. Shannon, 

Jr. Community Safety 
Initiative 

Summer Food Service 
Program*  

Wentworth Institute of 
Technology*  

   
Top Billing ($10,000 to 
$19,999)
Cambridge Public Schools*  
Chinatown Trust Fund  
Harvard College Marathon 

Challenge  
Harvard COOP  
Harvard’s House & 

Neighborhood 
Development (HAND)  

Massachusetts Bay Transit 
Authority (MBTA)*  

Mayor’s Summer Youth 
Employment Fund 
(MSYEP)*  

Raymond P. Lavietes 
Foundation  

TJX Foundation  

   

Top Billing ($5,000 to $9,999)
Boston Red Sox  
Andrew Ehrlich  
Fleming Printing*  
Harvard Pilgrim HealthCare  
Harvard Public Service Awards  
Harvard University Employees 

Credit Union (HUECU)  
Lincoln & Therese Filene 

Foundation  
Massachusetts Department of 

Public Health*  
Memorial Church of Harvard 

University, The  
Christopher Morss  
Les Parrette  
New Boston Builders
Robert Treat Paine Association 
Teresa Wallace & John Chou  
   
Visionaries ($1,500-$4,999)
A.G.O. Healthy Summer Youth 

Jobs Grant
A.M. Fund, The  
Agnes M. Lindsay Trust  
Albert O. Wilson Foundation  
Anne E. Borghesani 

Community Foundation (In 
Anne’s Spirit)    

Coley Barbee  
Walter & Susan Birge III 
Stephen Blyth, Ph.D. 
Boston Centers for Youth & 

Families Summer Grant
Cambridge Community 

Foundation  
Chang Family Foundation  
Timothy Clark  
William Crawford, M.D. 
Frances R. Dewing Foundation  
Fresh Pond Trust, The  
Joseph Garland, M.D. 
Genzyme Corporation  
Stephen H. Gehlbach, M.D. 

(New Hampshire Charitable 
Foundation)  

Harvard Club of Boston  
Naja Lockwood  
Mission Hill/Fenway 

Neighborhood Trust 
(MHFNT)  

Anne Peretz  
Professional Ambulance & 

Oxygen Service Inc.

South Boston Community 
Development Foundation    

Wang Foundation    
West Roxbury Friends of 

Rosie’s Place  
Hok Yeung  
   
Philanthropists ($1,000-
$1,499)
Jeffrey Ballou & Lana Lee  
Timothy Boyle, in honor of 

Nat Guild
Buehler Realty Trust  
C&W Facility Services Inc    
Cambridge Savings Bank  
Cambridge Trust Company  
Martin Cohn, Ph.D. 
Sue De Cuevas  
William & Alta DeVore 

(Wichita Community 
Foundation)  

DTZ Inc  
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. 

Fienning, in memory of 
Henry C. Fienning (RYSE 
Director)

Rev. John Finley IV  
Harvard Undergraduate 

Council    
Harvard University Retirees 

Association (HURA)  
Kenneth Hung, M.D. 
Tom Lehrer  
Lend-A-Hand Society  
Mina Makarious    
Morris A. Moukit    
Newsboys Reading Room 

Association  
Partners Health Care Systems  
John D. Schubert    
Sally Seaver, Ph.D. 
Ellen Semonoff  
The Hon. David H. Souter  

Tenants’ Development Corp.    
Sheila C. Thimba  
Rev. Canon Richard S. Van 

Horn  
Karen Young    
Rev. Luther Zeigler    
       
Advocates ($500-$999)
Dorothy Agbafe-Mosley, in 

honor of Julia Roberto
Aggreko  
Anonymous  
Balbach Family Foundation    
Henry Bannister  
Darly Benz 
Mary Bilder  
Morgan Bradylyons & Jon 

Kiburz  
Andrew Burnes  
Julie North Chelminski  
Ethan Dettmer  
Diego’s Painting  
Chester E. Finn, Jr. 
Carolyn Flanagan  
L.R. Gardiner  
Jamie Goodson  
Perrin Grayson  
Judith Hanlon, Ph.D. & Wayne 

Proudfoot, Ph.D. 
Harvard University Police 

Department (HUPD)    
Walter Hewlett  
James Hirsch  
Douglas Horton  
Benjamin Hsu  
Kate Johnsen  
Kenneth Kaye, Ph.D. 
Jackie Kellogg, in honor of 

Jose Coronado
Stephen Kroll    
Mrs. Nobuko Kuhn  
Edward LaCroix  
Bill Lahey  
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Thank you to our 2017 PBHA Summer Program donors!*
William Maloney  
Laura Maltby, M.D. 
Patricia E. Cleary Miller, Ph.D. 

(Miller-Mellor Association)  
Gail O’Keefe  
Sean Palfrey, M.D. 
Diane Petrella  
Carl Pforzheimer III 
Toby Romer    
The Hon. Maria Salas Mendoza  
Susan A. Sanderson 
Avinash Saraf 
Deneta Howland Sells, M.D. 
Society for Propagating the 

Gospel Among the Indians & 
Others in North America  

Ruth Wilson  
Robert Wolff, Jr. 
William Zinn M.D. 
   
Partners ($250-$499)
Claudia Alleyne, Ph.D. 
Anonymous (5)  
Roy Bahat  
Molly Bales    
Robert Barber    
Matthew Bloom    
John Bond III 
Ariel Brooks    
Shaquanda Brown    
Katherine Capella  
Carolyn Casey    
Edwin Cebrian  
Chipotle  
William Clark  
Codman Academy Charter 

Public School  
Susan Collings  
Gene Corbin  
Robert Cox  
Cecilia Creel, in honor of 

Paulina Romero-Creel
K. Gordon Cross  
James Dalsimer, M.D. 
Antonetta DiGiustini, in loving 

memory of Elisa Carolina 
DiGiustini, Priscilla Blackett 
Dewey Houghton & in 
honor of The Hon. Amory 
Houghton, Jr.

Domah Fund  
José & Muriel Dominguez  
Manuelletta Dominique    

Bridget Duffy    
Robert Eakins, in honor of 

Sophia Eakins
Nicholas Edwards & Catherine 

Birdwell  
Steven Espinoza  
Facilities Maintenance 

Operations  
Robert Feinberg, Ph.D. 
George Field, Ph.D. 
George Fletcher  
Ayirini Fonseca-Sabune  
Fred Franklin  
Yolanda Garcia, in honor of 

Thalia Ramirez
Honghong Ge, in honor of Lily 

Ge
George T. Wilkinson Inc  
Varsha Ghosh  
Bob Giannino    
Danielle Goatley  
Harold & Rona Goodman, M.D. 
Peter Hamel    
David & Mai Harrison, M.D. 
William Hayes, Jr. 
Robert Hendrickson  
Brendan Hickey, in honor of 

Shaquanda Brown
Brendan Hickey,    
Linda Hodge  
Robert Hogan, in honor of Tyler 

Moulton
Justin Holmes    
Wade Hooker  
Wendy Jamerson  
Edythe Johnson    
Richard Johnson    
Alexander Johnston  
Trisha Katz    
Pauline Kim  
Patricia Kovacevic, in honor of 

Amil Osmani
Chinwe S. Kpaduwa, M.D. 
Betsy Kramer  
Michael Lampson  
Stephen Leahy  
Po Yan Leung, in honor of 

Sophie Wang
Warren & Jean Little    
Christine Liu, in honor of Erika 

Oleson & Paul Zimmons
Brenda Lu    
Jason Luke  

Peter Malkin  
Keith Marion  
Richard & Vivian Marson  
Daniel R. Martin  
Natalia Mendoza  
Katherine K. Merseth    
Lucy Moore  
Don Mordecai, in honor of Jay 

MacLeod ‘84 (CYEP)
Robin Mount & Mark Szpak    
Luis Nario-Malberg    
Zev Nathan  
Austen Needleman    
James Nelson  
Richard Norcross  
Pendred Noyce, M.D. 
Thirleen Okine, in honor of 

Akweley Okine
Lucerito Ortiz  
Victoria Pao, in honor of 

Elizabeth Holland
Daphne Player    
Robert & Rosemary Putnam  
Michelle Quinones    
Eduardo Ramirez, in honor of 

Thalia Ramirez
Frederick Reis  
Riverside Community Care  
Charlie Rose  
Margaret Ross  
Thomas Sakoda, M.D. 
Stella Sam    
Stephanie Sandler, Ph.D. 
Ben Savage, in honor of 

Maryrose Robson
Robert Schmidt, in honor of 

Julia Roberto
Anthony Smith  
Mercedes Soto    
Alejandra St. Guillen  
John Sullivan  
Prem Tamang, in honor of 

Prasant Tamang
W. Nicholas Thorndike  
Uyen Tran, in honor of Dr. 

Michael K. Tran
TripAdvisor Charitable 

Foundation  
Tufts - New England Medical 

Center  
U Save Car & Truck Rental 

(Upnorth Limited Inc)  
Cornelia van der Ziel, M.D. 
Fidel Vargas  

Sandra Venning  
Phil & Kate Villers  
Gary & Melodie Vitale, M.D. 
Kruti Vora  
Trupti Vora    
Lilly Wachowski, in honor of 

Sophia Eakins
Su Wang, in honor of Sophie 

Wang
Yanqun Wang, in honor of 

Edward Wang
Zhonghe Wang, in honor of 

Sophie Wang
Jad Wehbe    
Peter Weller, M.D. 
Thomas Westmoreland    
D. Bradford Wetherell, Jr. 
Eric & Sandra Wolman, M.D.  
Shirley Woodward, in memory 

of Edward S. Fleming
Robin Worth, in honor of 

Samantha Berman
Courtney Wright    
Yiyang Wu  
Cora Yao, in honor of Elizabeth 

Holland
Grace Chen Yu, M.D. 

The Arthur Liman 
Press at Phillips 
Brooks House 
is an endowed 
fund established 
by the efforts 
of the Liman 
family in honor 

of Arthur C. Liman ‘54 to 
support publications that 
honor public service and his 
memory.

*Gifts of $250 or more to SUP 
received as of 10/23/17
** In-Kind gifts

Please let us know if your 
name was inadvertently 
omitted.
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Michael Leonard
Louise Wills



Skills for a Digital Future
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Vanessa Cordova ‘20
& Felipe Espitia ‘18
Senior Counselors, South Boston 
Outreach Summer (SBOS)	

Part of PBHA’s commitment to 
education is finding effective and 
innovative ways to teach students. 
This past summer, South Boston 
Outreach Summer (SBOS) imple-
mented a curriculum that used 
technology as the backbone for 
student learning. SBOS took the 
initiative of teaching students 
some of the benefits of under-
standing coding and programming 
languages.

As we move further into the age 
of automation and the pace of 
the world accelerates, students 
need to build the skills that will 
enable them to thrive in this 
rapidly changing environment. 
As technology advances, tasks 
typically assigned to humans are 
now at risk for automation. Some 
economists predict that by 2025, 
robotic inventions could replace 
50%  of U.S manufacturing jobs.  
Families across Boston and many 
SBOS parents still depend on 
those types of jobs for income. 

For those reasons, SBOS wanted 
campers to learn the process of 
instructing machines to perform 
various tasks so they could help 
themselves and their families in 
their future. 

That would be a relatively easy 
task if all computers were like the 
Siri app in our iPhones, but many 
machines do not speak the same 
language we do. Machines speak 
a more complicated language 
that, despite its universality, can 
be intimidating for many. Initially, 
we expected computer science 
to intimidate our young students. 
However, they were so eager to 
learn about computers that “Com-
puter Science 101” became our 
most popular workshop. Their en-
thusiasm convinced us to devote 
more class time to teaching com-
puter science.

Teaching this technology without 
access to enough computers was 
a challenge to our classes, which 
consisted of five and six-year-olds 
who initially argued about who 
would use the one computer 
we did possess.  We feared this 
would prevent us from teach-
ing important topics like coding, 
data analytics, and design, but we 
worked hard to make sure the stu-
dents’ request to learn was met. 
This meant creating lessons that 
could be completed manually. We 
represented 0s and 1s in binary 
code with black and white beads. 
We used cardboard boxes to build 
computers, and the students 
learned about inputs, outputs, 
and code errors by acting out 
their commands. Finally, we used 

candy with algorithm games to 
satisfy their craving for knowledge 
and sweets! In seven weeks, they 
developed problem solving skills 
more impressive than we could 
ever have imagined.   

As summer counselors, we want-
ed to give our students enduring 
skills they could apply not only 
in college, but in their careers 
and any future ventures. Moving 
forward, we are excited to con-
tinue working with our students 
through weekly check-ins with 
parents, monthly workshops at 
Harvard, and trips to different lo-
cations in Boston. We have a year-
long curriculum for our students 
and plan to expose them to the 
many resources that Harvard of-
fers. At SBOS, we believe that stu-
dents can reach their full potential 
when the opportunity presents 
itself. Therefore, we wanted to 
be the vehicle that takes them 
on their path of success! The two 
of us devoted the summer to a 
group of two dozen students who, 
by the end, felt more like younger 
siblings to us. We only hope that 
the skills we practiced with them 
will continue to serve them far 
into their bright futures. 



Alexis Dominique ‘17
Director, Refugee Youth Summer 
Enrichment (RYSE)

For 31 years, Refugee Youth 
Summer Enrichment (RYSE) 
has offered an educational and 
empowering summer experience 
to recent immigrant teenagers 
living in Greater Boston. This 
spring, Kate Kerrigan from 
Building Impact, an organization 
that connects individuals and 
companies with opportunities 
to volunteer with high-impact 
nonprofits, contacted RYSE 
about collaborating. We knew 
we needed to address the 
current political climate around 
immigration by starting a dialogue 
and making RYSE a place where 

students would feel not only 
comfortable but also empowered 
to tell their stories. We decided 
to let students tell their stories 
in a work of art that would be 
displayed in an exhibit at the end 
of the summer. With Kate’s help, 
RYSE secured sponsorships from 
several organizations including 
TripAdvisor, which pledged 
support as part of their “Trip 
Gives Month.” In June, RYSE 
staff traveled to TripAdvisor 
headquarters and met with 
several employees who had 

This Summer in Chinatown
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ESL. Our students never failed to 
leave us smiling.

The tireless work and persistence 
of our tutors and students 
built a stronger connection 
with the working-class, mainly 
Cantonese-speaking immigrants 
in Chinatown.  As we expand our 
services, we won’t forget the 
memories and lessons gleaned 
from this summer in Chinatown.

Jesper Ke ‘19
Director, Chinatown ESL &
Citizenship 

For Chinatown ESL and 
Chinatown Citizenship, this 
summer brimmed with both 
excitement and uncertainty. 
Originally formed to provide free 
ESL and naturalization classes 
for immigrants from Boston’s 
Chinatown, in recent years our 
courses have instead been hosted 
on Harvard’s campus. But, after 
surveying a number of Chinatown-
based adults in the spring, we 
found that the time and cost 
of traveling to Harvard was an 
obstacle for our students. 

This summer, we moved back 
into Chinatown for the first time 
in over a decade.  Ten volunteers 
offered three weekday evening 
and two weekend courses at the 
Chinese Consolidated Benevolent 
Association (CCBA) on Tyler 
Street. This helped us connect 
with the Chinatown population 
that our program serves.  

What stood out most about 
our move was the students: the 
mother who brought her anxious 
child to class; the student who 
walked two hours to get to CCBA; 
the sweet lady who taught us 
how to make eight-treasure rice 
pudding using what she learned in 

volunteered to help. After we 
told them a bit about RYSE, many 
of the TripAdvisor folks shared 
stories of their own immigration 
or of the impact immigrants had 
on their lives. We spent the next 
few hours building art kits that 
included letters of encouragement 
from them to our students. At the 
end of all this “work,” the entire 
RYSE team enjoyed a day of food 
and fun at TripAdvisor. We are 
so grateful to them and to Kate 
Kerrigan for working with us to 
complete this incredible project. 

Building Impact 
with TripAdvisor



Thank you for an unforgettable summer!

Support PBHA and its 

mission. Donate now!

www.pbha.org/donate
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